Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

September 12, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioner’s convened in special session Tuesday, September 12, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd.  Commissioner Dan Gregory was unable to attend.  Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel , Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Terry and Millie Giltner; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Joshua Seymour, Deputy. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of August 28, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor, motion passed.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Terry and Millie Giltner presented a petition requesting that Turkey Hill Lane be added to the County Highway’s inventory. All parties involved were in favor of the Highway maintaining the road.  Motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Sheriff Roush reported they have 74 inmates, 25 are from Vigo County.  Sheriff Roush introduced Joshua Seymour the new Deputy of the Martin County Sheriff’s Department. 
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two week work report.  The completed work was reviewed. A discussion followed regarding the need of a replacement mower. The department is down to one functioning mower at this time.  Superintendent Padgett will continue to look for best possible replacement. 
Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense, stated they responded to the call regarding a missing person.  
Attorney Dave Lett advised the Commissioners that there is a request to add another road to the Highway Departments inventory but this possibility is still being researched.
Commissioner George gave the County Tourism and the County Veterans reports.  Tourism had 2,218 inquiries in June and 1919 inquiries in July.  The Veterans Officer’s report stated they had 51 calls, assisted 12 Veterans and she attended 4 meetings. 

Important Dates are:

Tax Sale October 1, 2018 at 12:00 pm.  
Council Meeting and Budget Adoptions October 1, 2018 at 6:00 pm.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:57 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 25, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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